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A. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

This report recommends updating the current Policy on Policy A.20 to conform to 

current practice and policies.   

 

The cumulative staff time required to prepare this report was 10 hours.   
 

 
 

B. PURPOSE 
 

This Recommendation Report is on the Order Paper of the Governance and Policy 

Committee as it recommends policy revision. 

 
 
C. BACKGROUND 
 

The Policy on Policy A.20 was first approved in April 2017 and has not been 

amended since. 

 
 

D. EVIDENCE/RESEARCH/ANALYSIS  
 

1. Changes to this policy reflect current practice and alignment with related 

legislation and policies, including the Education Act, the Municipal Freedom 

of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (MFIPPA), the Canada Evidence 

Act, the Ontario Evidence Act, the Personal Health Information Protection 

Act (PHIPA), the Ministry of Education Ontario Student Record (OSR) 

Guideline, as well as TCDSB Policies A.38 Freedom of Information and 

Protection of Privacy, S.16 Access to Pupil Information, and A.29 Acceptable 

Use of Technology.  

 

2. This policy has been amended in consultation with staff from the 

Communications, Special Services, Equity and Diversity, and ICT 

Departments, Field Superintendents, and Legal Services.  

 

3. As such, amendments have been made to express the full scope of the policy, 

to clarify responsibility for compliance, and to remove duplicative 

information within the policy. 
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4. This draft policy appeared at Governance and Policy Committee on April 19, 

2022. 

 
 

E. METRICS AND ACCOUNTABILITY 
 

Recommendations in this report will be monitored by policy development staff. 
 

 
F. STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

The Governance and Policy committee recommends that the revised policy on 

Records Management – Archives - A.20 provided in Report Appendix A be 

adopted.   
   


